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Please send me your stories or prospecting tips for consideration in future newsletters, I 
want to make this informative and interesting for all readers and I need your help. Thank 
you gold@huntforgems.com or Carl Mauritz, PO Box 233, Tigerton, WI 54486 

 

 

 

 

 

           HELPFUL WEBSITES 

Wausau Prospectors   http://wausauprospectors.com 

Carl Mauritz                               www.huntforgems.com 

Deerfield Detectors                    www.deerfielddetectors.com 

Chippewa Falls Metal Detector    www.threeseasonstreasurehunters.com 

GPAA                  www.goldprospectors.org 

Green Bush Chapter                    www.wisgpaa.org 

 
Rick Gremler’s Wausau Site       http://www.ricksbucketlist.com 

 

Heart of WI Gem & Mineral         http://fromtherockroom.com/club 

Other Club News 
Greenbush Wisconsin 
Chapter of the GPAA – holds meetings on the 2nd Saturday of 
each month at 3pm at Methodist Church of Fond du Lac, 

WI , 120 Sheboygan St. Fond du Lac, WI 54935 For more 
information contact Ron Smith at (920)892-4092 or visit 
www.wisgpaa.org. 
Mid-State Metal Detecting Club 
Mid-State Metal Detecting Club meets every 3rd Wednesday of 
each month at 7pm in the Stevens Point area. Contact Steve 
Miller for more information (75)572-1845. 
Tomah Wisconsin 
Chapter of the GPAA – holds meetings on the 3rd Saturday of 
each month at the La Grange Town Hall, 22731 Flint Ave.  1.8 
miles west of Tomah on Hwy-21.  For more information 
contact Mike Fait at (715)384-9265 or e-mail at 
mgfait@charter.net 
.Wisconsin Northwoods Adventures 
Chapter of the GPAA – holds meetings on the 2nd Saturday of 
every month.  For more information contact Dave "Wire" 

Heinsohn (715) 353-2261 ; (website) 
www.NorthwoodsAdventurers.com  
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Next Meeting – November 5th at the Village Town Hall in Brokaw Wisconsin. Address is: 218 2nd 
St., Brokaw, WI. Take US 51 north of Wausau and take exit 197. Then go east on county road 
WW. At the 4 way stop in Brokaw take a right. You are there (just past the Credit Union). 
BBQ will be provided. Please bring a dish to pass. Meetings start at 11:00 AM 

 

 
Presidents Letter 

 
     Our new meeting location worked out very well at the Village 
Town Hall in Brokaw. Prior to the meeting all the club officers 
mentioned that they would run another year if re-elected. During 
the meeting a motion was made to re-elect the current officers 
and it was approved. Congratulations officers, and thank you to all 
the club members that help out. You make this club the wonderful 
club that it is. 
 
     The officers will be getting together soon to plan next year’s 
Outings. If you have any suggestions please let me know and we 
will take it into consideration. Also if you know of someone who 
would like to do a program or if you would like to do a program let 
me know. 
 
     Gold Rush season 7 will be release on the Discovery Channel 
October 14th. Imagine that, the 7th year already. It is still the 
number 1 show for the Discovery Channel and this year should be 
just as exciting. I am currently enjoying Bering Sea Gold on the 
Discovery Channel. 
 
     November’s meeting will be on Desert Prospecting and the 
prospecting equipment for desert prospecting will be on hand to 
look at. Drywashers and vacuums are a couple of the major players 
when it comes to prospecting in the desert. If you are a member of 
the GPAA then you will have the Miners Guide which will list 
numerous claims for you to prospect on in the dessert. 
 
     Our December’s meeting will be our annual Christmas Party. 
You bring a gift, you get a gift. The cost of the gift should be below 
$15.00 and be gender neutral (a guy or gal could use it).You do not 
need to bring a gift to come to the Christmas Party but then you 
will not be in the gift exchange. 
 
     Have a safe and happy Halloween. May there be gold In your 
Trick or Treat bag. 
 
Kurt 
 

CLUB OFFICERS 

President:     Kurt Bublitz 
                       (715) 340-2831  
                       Lizzy101@charter.net 
 
Vice Pres.:     Chris Bung 
                        715-687-3246 
                        cbung@frontier.com  
 
Secretary:     Carl Mauritz                            
                       (715) 326-0004   
                       gold@huntforgems.com 
                      
Treasurer:     Barb Bublitz 
                       (715) 340-9720 
          Lizzy101@charter.net  
  
                        Randy Mauritz 
Outings          (715) 253-2228  
Coordinator:  gold@huntforgems.com 
 
Community   
Outreach         
Officer:          Randy & Gary 
  

Club             

Historian:       Open 

 

Club                Chris Bung 
Librarian         cbung@frontier.com  

   

Web                 Rick Gremler 
Master:            rgremler@charter.net 

                        http://wausauprospectors.com 
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ITEMS FOR SALE 
Anyone wanting to list items for sale in the monthly news-letter 
should contact Carl at (715)253-2228 or at 
gold@huntforgems.com  

 
Prospecting Picks $30.00 Contact Dennis Lulloff 

E-mail: dmflulloff@charter.net 
Phone # 715-797-4904 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

WAUSAU PROSPECTORS Events for 2016 
 

November 5th: Meeting/Program on Desert Prospecting. 
 
December 3rd: Meeting/annual Christmas Party. 
 
Coming soon: 2017 Events. 

 

 
 

 

 

Canned 
Goods 

Remember to 
bring non-

perishable food 
items to the 
meeting. For 

each item you 
donate you 

receive a ticket in 
the drawing for a 

piece of gold.  

GPAA Renewal Reminder 
HEY WAUSAU PROSPECTORS!!  

 
You don’t have to be a member of the Gold Prospectors 
Association of America to be a member of the Wausau 
Prospectors, a GPAA Chapter. But, if you’re not a member of the 
GPAA, you are missing out on a lot of really good stories and 
information by not getting the “Gold Prospectors” magazine and 
the “Pick & Shovel Gazette” paper, plus the Mining Guide. Check 
out the GPAA website at: http//www.goldprospectors.org  
For the Wausau Prospectors members who join or renew the 
GPAA, please let them know that you are a member of the 
Wausau Prospectors GPAA Chapter. We earn Chapter credits 
from the GPAA that can be used like cash when ordering catalog 
items from the GPAA that we use for our club such as raffles. 
Joining the GPAA includes many benefits.  Find out at 
http://www.goldprospectors.org/membership/gpaa or call the 
GPAA toll free: 800-551-9707 
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SECTRETARY’S REPORT 
 

We had 47 folks show up for this great meeting 

 

Kurt gave the Presidents Report, Chris the V.P. 

Report, Barb the Treasurer Report, Carl the 

Secretary Report, Randy the Outings Coordinators 

Report, Gary the Community Outreach Report, the 

Historian Report is open, Chris the Librarian 

Report, and Rick the Web Report 

 
Kurt gave a talk on Wet Suits, different types etc. 3M 
A5200 sealer for wet suits etc. to repair leaks.  
 
Thank you everyone for bringing a dish to pass, the food 
was great 

We had our elections 
President – Kurt 
V.P. – Chris 
Treasurer – Barb 
Secretary – Carl 
Outings Coordinator – Randy 
Community Outreach – Randy & Gary 
Librarian – Chris 
Historian – Open 
Food - Barb 
Carl 

 

[Type a quote from the 

document or the summary 

of an interesting point. You 

can position the text box 

anywhere in the document. 

Use the Text Box Tools tab 

to change the formatting of 

the pull quote text box.] 
RAFFLE WINNERS 

 
Food – Chris B., Nancy  
Pet – Keven R. 
Nugget – Shara, Vern, Zoey, Rick G 
Special – Larry B. 
50/50 - $73.00, Vern J. 

 

 

Canned Goods & Pet Food Donations 

Remember that we are collecting canned goods for the local 

food pantries at our meetings.  For every can of food you 

bring you get a raffle ticket for a piece of gold to be given 

away at every meeting.  Maybe you can win yourself a little 

gold while helping others. 

The pets need our help too. Donations go to neighboring 

Humane Society’s or to some Food Pantries that except 

pet food. 
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We are having our stamp drive again so please donate a book or money 
for stamps to help pay the postage for the Newsletters Thank you.  

 

If you haven’t been to a meeting in the past year you have this next 
meeting to get to or we will take you off the newsletter list Thank you all 
for coming to the meetings it helps support our club when you buy raffle 
tickets. 

 

Donations for the Raffle table 

Peggy Gremler – Dice, Candle & puzzle, Kurt Bublitz – Bucket spin 
sheet, Janice & Guy – Tape measure & safety glasses, bag of polished 
stones, Larry Ehreaberg – Bobble head, Don Dettmering – Hedge 
trimmer, Jeanne Morrison – candy cup, Jacob Morrison- Scarecrow 
decorations, Carol Schwartz -2 gift baskets & 2 seasonal items, Harold 
Beringer – 2 magnets, Deer Field Detectors, Bryan/Connie – Impact 
gloves. Thank you all for donating 

 

For Sale 

Two – 20 acre gold claims near Quartzsite, AZ,reat for dry washing and 
metal detecting. $2500.00 each 

Contact Kenny 715-785-7300 

 

 

 

 

 

http://www.kitco.com/connecting.html
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Equipment Used for Dessert Prospecting 

 

Prospecting in the desert has many challenges that are unique to this harsh environment. 

Primarily, it is the lack of water, or more specifically, the inaccessibility of water to 

process material using traditional alluvial mining methods. 

Of course, there are many gold-bearing areas that are in arid desert environments. And 

while it may be true that tools like sluice boxes certainly aren’t going to work here, there 

are several options to allow you to search for gold in the desert. 

Metal Detecting 
Using a metal detector is one of the most popular methods to search for gold in the 

desert. In states like Arizona and Nevada, metal detectors are still used very successfully 

to locate gold nuggets. They don’t require any water to use, and modern gold detectors 

have gotten quite good in recent years. 

In the desert, gold nuggets often aren’t very deep. In fact, there is often exposed bedrock 

that can be found in many desert environments. When deeper soils or highly mineralized 

ground is encountered, a good PI detector is your best bet. 

Drywashing 
Drywashers are a piece of mining equipment that every desert gold prospector should 

own. Rather than using water to move material and allow gold to settle out of the gravels, 

they use vibration and air pressure to do the same process. 

Capture rates for drywashers are not as good as methods like sluicing or panning, but 

they are the only decent option in many dry locations. And although they have lesser 

recovery rates, you can feed material into them rather quickly, which can make up for the 

reduced recovery.  

The dirt that you run through a drywasher should be completely dry. If it isn’t, the gold will 

get stuck in the dirt and be easily lost. If the ground is too wet, you will need to wait until 

the weather warms up and thoroughly dries out the soil. 

Since even the best drywasher will lose a certain amount of gold, it is always a good idea 

to scan over your tailing piles with a metal detector every once in a while, just in case a 

nice nugget got lost. Most prospectors use drywashers in combination with a good metal 

detector to maximize efficiency. 

Crevicing 
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Crevicing is a very simple method that you can use to find gold in the desert. This method 

simply involves carefully cleaning out cracks in the bedrock, often using just basic hand 

tools, and later panning out the concentrates that you collect. 

Crevicing is slow work, and you don’t process large amounts of material like you do with 

other mining methods. However, if you are in a good location you will be getting very high 

quality concentrates that should be loaded with fine gold. The trick is to find a rich area to 

crevice. 

So how do you find a good location? Often the best crevicing locations are places where 

you have already found some gold nuggets with a metal detector, but the shape and 

texture of the bedrock creates conditions where crevicing is needed to thoroughly “clean 

out” the location. 

One great tool to use for crevicing is a modified dry vac. These are a great investment 

and can do an awesome job of cleaning out those deep cracks. 

 

 

  
 

 

http://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B00B6S26CU/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=B00B6S26CU&linkCode=as2&tag=golrusnug-20&linkId=4KHRZ3XP26FRG3W7
http://www.amazon.com/gp/product/B009Y8NYJS/ref=as_li_tl?ie=UTF8&camp=1789&creative=9325&creativeASIN=B009Y8NYJS&linkCode=as2&tag=golrusnug-20&linkId=HYN5XQT5YA2MREND

